



Easter Issue 2023 Phase 4R1, Vol. 21, No. 2

Youth • Age 13-18 • Learner Guide

The learning activities suggested in this book are used as a part of the teaching plan provided in the Youth Teacher Guide. Each teacher and each youth should have a copy of the Youth Learner Guide.

Unit 1:	Mission Possible	5
January 1	Understanding Mission	6
January 8	Jesus: The Model for Mission	9
January 15	Me, the Missioner	12
January 22	Doing Mission at Home	15
January 29	Doing Mission Abroad	18
Unit 2:	Lessons from Parables	22
February 5	Now Is the Best Time!	23
February 12	Prayers Which Bring Results	26
February 19	Rewards for Faithfulness	29
February 26	Penalty for Rejection	32
Unit 3:	Disciplined to Grow in God	35
March 5	Intimacy with God	36
March 12	Abstinence	39
March 19	Fellowship	42
March 26	Study	45
Unit 4:	Jesus Prepares His Followers	48
April 2	To Affirm Their Faith	49
April 9	To Be Victorious	52
April 16	To Submit to God's Will	56
April 23	To Carry Out His Commission	59
April 30	To Face the Future	62
F		_
E Daily Study		2
Thank You Lo	ord for One More Year	4
Mission Is My	/ Decision	21
E My Easter Co	ommitment	
S		

Youth Editor: Kimberly Hinds

Cover Design: John Hatton, Carleen Clother, Ramon Morgan Layout: Diedre Callam Produced and published by Caribbean Christian Publications Ltd 27 Balmoral Avenue, Kingston 10, Jamaica

E-mail: kimberlyh@ccpcbf.org; Website: www.ccpcbf.org; E-mail: info@ccpcbf.org

Under the auspices of the Caribbean Baptist Fellowship,

Executive Secretary-Treasurer: Anslem Warrick

© Copyright 2023. Caribbean Christian Publications Ltd. All rights resound

© Copyright 2023 Caribbean Christian Publications Ltd All rights reserved.

DAILY STUDY

P-E-A-C-E helps us stay in touch
with the Word and with the Lord.
When you read the Bible, is there any Promise to claim or
Praise to offer God? Example to follow or avoid?
Action or Attitude to adopt or change? Command to obey?
Error to avoid?

□ M.□ T.□ W.□ T.□ F.□ S.	Week of December 25 Matthew 28:19-20 John 3:1-3 John 3:16-18 2 Peter 3:9b Matthew 4:18-22 Matthew 28:19-20	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Acts 13:4-5 Acts 13:26-28
□ M.□ T.□ W.□ T.□ F.□ S.	Week of January 1 Mark 10:45 Luke 4:16-19 John 4:4-15 John 4:25-26 Matthew 25:34-40 Mark 10:45	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Luke 16:22-25 John 21:15–16 Luke 16:26-31
□ M.□ T.□ W.□ T.□ F.□ S.		M.T.W.T.F.S.	
□ M.□ T.□ W.□ T.□ F.□ S.	Week of January 15 Acts 4:20 Acts 2:14-21 Acts 2:22-24 Acts 2:40-41 Acts 3:1-10 Acts 4:20	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of February 12 Revelation 22:12 Luke 19:11-14 Luke 19:15-21 Luke 22-26 Matthew 25:14-30 Revelation 22:12

M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of February 19 Mark 8:38 Luke 19:41-44 Luke 20:1-8 Luke 20:9-18 Luke 20:19 Mark 8:38	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of March 26 Matthew 6:5-14 Luke 22:39-46 John 17:9 John 17:13-17 John 17:20-26 Luke 22:46
M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of February 26 Luke 4:1-4, 9:18 1 Kings 19:1-18 Psalm 46:10-11 Psalm 119:12-16 Philippians 4:8-9 Matthew 6:33	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of April 2 Zechariah 9:9 Luke 19:28-38 Psalm 23:5-6 John 18:1-11 John 19:16-19 John 19:28-37
M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of March 5 Luke 9:25 Leviticus 27:30 John 6:10-12 Matthew 6:1 Matthew 6:2-4 Luke 9:25	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of April 9 John 20:29 John 20:1-9 John 20:10-18 John 20:19-23 John 20:24-29 John 20:29
M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of March 12 Hebrews 10:25 Hebrews 10:23-25 1 Peter 2:1-3 James 5:13-16 Matthew 18:20 Hebrews 10:25	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of April 16 John 21:17 John 21:1-14 Matthew 28:7,10 Mark 16:7 John 21:15-19 John 21:17
M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of March 19 Psalm 119:11-12 Psalm 119:33-40 Proverbs 3:1-2 Acts 8:29-31 Acts 8:34-38 Psalm 119:11-12	M.T.W.T.F.S.	Week of April 23 Acts 5:42 Acts 5:17-20 Acts 5:21-32 Acts 5:33-40 Acts 5:41-42 Acts 5:42

Thank You Lord for One More Year



Happy New Year! Truly, it is a blessing to be able to say that. May this new year bring us joy, peace, love, grace, and happiness. May God crown the year with His goodness; may His path drip with abundance (Psalm 65:11 NKJV). Walking God's path means we surrender all to Him; we live a life of service to Him and to others. God wants abundance for us! Let us continue to walk His path by faith.



In all that we do and say, may we seek to do God's will: rejoicing always, praying continually and giving thanks in all circumstances (1 Thessalonians 5:16-18). Have you thanked God for this new year as yet? If your answer is no, pause for a moment and say, "Thank You Lord for one more year!"





Thank You Lord for watching over us Through our trials You've made us victorious We praise Your name, most great and glorious Thank You Lord for one more year



A new year has come along Lord, give us Your wisdom and keep us strong To face all the things that come our way And make us one Lord we truly pray

Oh, we have been through good times and bad And in our sad times, You made us glad Because You were there, to see us through For this and other mercies Lord, we truly praise You

Thank you Lord for one more year



The Grace Thrillers. "Thank You Lord." Christmas, VP Records, 1998©

D	pear Lord, I am thankful for	
•		- 🦠
•		-





January 1
Understanding Mission

January 8
Jesus: The Model
for Mission

January 15 **Me, the Missioner**

January 22 **Doing Mission at Home**

January 29 **Doing Mission Abroad**

Unit Overview: God is a missionary God Who desires the salvation of all people. The Church is a missionary community. Each member is called to accept the mission that was Christ's—that the world through Him might be saved. Therefore, the Church must not see missions as a programme of the church, but its main function, to be carried out locally and abroad. In this Unit we will develop an understanding of mission using Jesus and the Early Church as our model.

Unit Central Truth: Every church is called to be on mission with Christ; every member is called to participate in that mission.

Writer: Jaevel Brown, Jamaica

Photo: Etty Fidele

Memory Verse — "Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptising them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely I am with you always, to the very end of the age. "

Matthew 28:19-20 (NIV)

A Leaf FROM LIFE



Carol and Dionne were preparing for their Youth Fellowship executive retreat for the new year. Carol was president and Dionne was coordinator for outreach programmes. Dionne had been concerned about the level of involvement of the youth in the mission activities of the church. She prepared a proposal to share with Carol at the retreat about getting the Youth Fellowship involved in a mission project. The proposal was to start a Sunday School in their community to reach out to children who, for more than one reason, could not make it to church on a Sunday.

Dionne had personally sought the guidance of the pastor who encouraged the initiative. Carol did not like the idea. She found several reasons why the project would not work including finding the time and enough persons to volunteer. "I think that a project like that is more for the older members of the church. Let another group take up that idea," Carol said. "Our mission is to keep the youth of the church interested in coming out to Youth Fellowship," Dionne felt discouraged.

What should Dionne do in light of Carol's response to her proposal?

How is Carol's view of mission different from Dionne's?

Bible Focus John 3:1-3, 16-18; Matthew 4:18-22; 28:19-20

CENTRAL TRUTH
God has called us
to draw people
into relationship
with Him through
putting their faith
in Christ.

CENTRAL TRUTH APPLICATION

How have I been an active follower of Jesus Christ by sharing my faith?

In what ways can I participate more deliberately in God's mission to save all people?

BIBLE FOCUS Introduction

John 3:1-3, 16-18; Matthew 4:18-22; 28:19-20

In Jesus' encounter with Nicodemus, He shared that everyone needs to be 'born again' to be in a right relationship with God. Being born again happens when someone receives Jesus Christ, God's Son, Whom God sent to die for our sins, as Lord of one's life. All who believe in Jesus as Saviour, will have everlasting life with God (John 3:16-18). This message is the gospel of salvation.

Jesus invited others to participate in His mission beginning with Simon Peter, Andrew, James and John. Jesus called ordinary individuals to follow Him and to do as He did on Earth. This mission is summarised in Matthew 28:19-20, called the Great Commission.

The Church is made up of persons, each of whom has received Jesus Christ as personal Lord and Saviour. Each person is to participate in the mission to be a witness to the gospel of salvation through Jesus Christ.

A. Read John 3:1-3, 16-18 and use the following words to fill the

BIBLE SEARCH

blank spaces: kingdom, believes, Jesus, Son, born again, loved, eternal, Nicodemus, condemned, perish, God, rabbi, world, save.
was a Pharisee. He visited at night and
said ", we know You are a teacher Who has come from"
replied, "No one can see the of God without being
that He gave His
one and only, that whoever in Him shall not
but have life. God sent His Son to the world through Him.
Whoever believes in Him is not
B. Read Matthew 4:18-22. Number the events in the order in which they occurred.
a. They left the boat and their father and followed Jesus.
b. He saw Simon Peter and his brother Andrew casting their nets into the lake (sea).
c. Jesus invited James and John to follow Him.
d. "Come, follow me," Jesus said to them, "and I will send you out to fish for people."
e. Going on from there, He saw two other brothers, James and John.
f. Jesus was walking beside the Sea of Galilee.
g. At once, they left their nets and followed Him.
h. James and John were in a boat with their father Zebedee preparing their nets.



A.	i	. Jesus, in the Great Commission (Matthew 28:19-20), gave four instructions and a promise. What were they?
		Instructions:
		1
		2
		3.
		4
		Promise:
ii.		How do Jesus' instructions and promise to the disciples then relate to Christians and their mission now?
	-	
	-	
	Ī	
В.		Peread A Leaf from Life. How is your idea of mission similar or different from God's idea of mission?
	Y	our Idea of Mission:
	_	
	G	iod's Idea of Mission:
	_	

The Lesson and Me

Lord, help me to understand Your intention for mission and my role in it. Guide me as I read Your Word, pray and make myself available to You. Let me be a true follower living by Your example and answering Your call on my life. Help me to bring persons into a relationship with Christ by my life and witness. Lead me to do Your will here on Earth. Amen.

Memory Verse — For even the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve, and to give His life as a ransom for many.

Mark 10:45 (NIV)

A Leaf FROM LIFE



Ayesha was a very good singer. Soon after she got baptised, she joined her church choir and has been serving as a faithful member ever since. One day, Ayesha decided to go to Bible Study. Her Pastor, Rev. Johnson, was teaching about the difference between mission and ministry. He pointed out that often Christians participate in the various ministries of their church, such as being on the choir or a part of the dance group, handing out hot meals or even participating in community clean-ups, but never really participate in the mission of which Jesus called the Church to be a part. Ayesha was confused at first. She had not considered that there was a difference between the mission of the Church—to share the gospel of Christ, and the ministry of the church—to engage in acts of service. She considered for the first time that maybe she was a part of one and not the other. Ayesha decided to talk to her pastor more about it after Bible Study.

In what ways do you think the mission of the Church could be different from the ministries of the church?

How are the mission of the Church and the ministry of the church related?

Bible Focus Luke 4:16-19; John 4:4-15, 23-26; Matthew 25:34-40

CENTRAL TRUTH
Jesus modelled the
way we should go
about leading others
to faith in Him.

CENTRAL TRUTH APPLICATION

How have I participated in the mission of Christ to lead others to Him?

In what ways can I model Jesus and make God's mission direct my life?

BIBLE FOCUS

Introduction

Luke 4:16-19; John 4:4-15, 23-26; Matthew 25:34-40

Jesus is the best example of a missioner. His life's mission was about spreading the gospel and ministering to those who were in need. This, He declared in the synagogue at Nazareth as He set out His mission based on Isaiah 61:1-2 (Luke 4:16:19).

Jesus used various opportunities to carry out the mission. When He sat to take rest at a well and met a Samaritan woman, He used an everyday need for water to open a conversation that would make the woman be aware of the need to satisfy her deep spiritual thirst. Based on this encounter with Jesus, the woman immediately became a missioner and introduced others to Christ.

In Matthew 25:34-40, Jesus taught that we will be rewarded in heaven based on our everyday acts of service and compassion to those in need. Jesus expects us to tend to the needs of others. When we add ministry to mission, it is then that we truly model Christ and live out His mission.

BIBLE SEARCH

A. Read John 4:4-15, 23-26. Tick (\checkmark) the appropriate box to indicate whether the following statements are True (T) or False (F).
ГБ
□ 1. Jacob's well was near a town in Samaria
ightharpoonup 2. Jesus was tired and sat by the well.
\square \square 3. Jesus' disciples asked the Samaritan woman for a drink.
☐ 4. Whoever drinks the water Jesus gives them will be thirsty again.
☐ □ 5. The Samaritan woman wanted the water that Jesus offered her.
□ 6. Jesus said, "God is spirit, and His worshippers must worship in the Spirit and in truth.".
☐ ☐ 7. Jesus proclaimed Himself to be Messiah.
3. Read Matthew 25:34-40 (NIV) and answer the following questions.
1. What is the inheritance those blessed by the Father will receive?
2. How did the righteous minister to those who were sick and in prison?
3. What will be the King's reply to the righteous?



A.	i. One could say that Jesus' mission statement for His life is summarised in Luke 4:18-19. Read the passage and find the 'what', 'how' and 'why' of Jesus' mission.
	What was the mission?
1.	То
	То
	То
	То
ii.	How would Jesus be able to do the mission (See Luke 4:18a)?
iii.	Why was this mission necessary?
В.	Based on what you have learnt about mission, write a mission statement which could guide you in how you live your life.
_	
C.	List two examples from the Bible that show how Jesus lived out His mission statement.
1.	
2.	

The Lesson and Me

Jesus' mission was important to Him. He lived His life in such a way to meet both the physical and spiritual needs of others. He modelled the way we should carry out mission in today's world. Jesus wants me to be a part of His mission and to share in His ministry.



GET EASIER ACCESS TO YOUR BELOVED BIBLE LESSONS ONLINE IN FOUR SIMPLE STEPS

- 1. Download and complete an order form (http://www.ccpcbf.org/order-ccp-material.html)
- 2. Email the order form to info@ccpcbf.org and make payment to CCP
- 3. Sign up or sign in at https://www.bookfusion.com/users/login
- 4. Go to the "Bookshelf" and access the material you purchased

DO NOT DELAY!

CONTACT US TODAY!

Caribbean Christian Publications

27 Balmoral Avenue, Kingston 10, Jamaica, West Indies Tel.: (876) **906-2828** • Fax: (876) **908-3844** • ② (876) **312-9306** E-mail: info@ccpcbf.org | Website: http://www.ccpcbf.org ISSN 0799-6462

